PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE

OF HERTFORDSHIRE

From:     Provincial Grand Secretary: Hugh Oram
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HO/ 15 - November
Dear Bro Secretary,  
Information for Lodge Secretaries

Adelphi 2 update
The latest information I have received from Grand Lodge is that Adelphi 2 should be fully functional shortly before Christmas.
Appointments and Promotions

I take this opportunity to remind you that all applications for First Appointments and Promotions should be returned to Fleet House by 1st December 2015
SECOND RISING
Fleet House Christmas Closure 

Fleet House will close at 1500hrs on Tuesday 22nd December 2015 and re-open on Monday 4th January 2016.

2015 Provincial Meeting

A number of Brethren have questioned why they were not permitted to take seats in the balcony at Freemasons’ Hall for the Provincial Meeting on 23rd September.  Brethren may be unaware that we are charged for the use of Freemasons’ Hall, there is an additional charge for use of the balconies, therefore if the numbers attending do not require it, we do not use the balconies.

Family Fun Day

The date of the Provincial Family Fun Day has been confirmed as Sunday 24th July 2016 at The Royal Masonic School for Girls Rickmansworth, 1100hrs to 1630hrs.  Brethren and guests welcome.

Year Books 2015/16
Copies of the current Provincial Year Book are in the process of being posted to the Secretary and Treasurer of Lodges which have not collected copies from Fleet House.

Provincial Prize Draw
The Provincial Grand Master drew the winning tickets, for the 2015 Prize Draw, at the meeting of Hertfordshire Masters Lodge No 4090, held on Tuesday 24th November 2015. 
1 x £1,000 winner B. Handley L404

1 x £500 winner T. Deakin L4498

2 x £250 winners S. Cooper, L6941 & I. West L2218

4 x £100 winners L. Levine L7894, M. Lewis 5152, T. Green 9096 (Beds), W. Lane 9220

THIRD RISING

There will be no Service of Lessons and Carols, this year, at the Royal Masonic School for Girls, Rickmansworth.
The Old Verulamian Lodge No 7988 will be holding a Carol Service at St Stephens Church, Watling Street, St Albans AL1 2PX on Friday 18th December 2015.  Admission is by programme £2.00, and there will be a retiring collection on behalf of MacMillan Cancer Relief.  After the service Brethren and their guests are invited to join the Worshipful Master for a glass of wine and mince pies in the church hall.
Fleet House Light Blues Club

Please find attached a letter from Neil Mottershead, which may be of interest to those Brethren who have yet to receive Provincial Honours.
Masonic Luncheon Club
Please see the attached information regarding the Luncheon Club, the next speaker will be the Deputy PGM, VW Bro James Young who, on Tuesday 15th December, will be recalling some of the more interesting moments of a career flying for BOAC/BA.
Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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